
 

 

 REGULAR BOARD MEETING                                MAY 17, 2021                                 TOWN OF ATTICA 

 

On May 17, 2021 the Regular Board Meeting for the Town of Attica was held in the Board Room 

of the Municipal Building, 8 Water Street, Attica New York with the following members: 

PRESENT:                 Bryan Kehl                  Town Supervisor 

                                  Gary Wysko                Deputy Town Supervisor/Board Member 

                                  George Diehl              Board Member 

                                  Justin Kipfer               Board Member 

                                  Tamra Pestlin             Town Clerk 

ABSENT:                   Carrie Snyder             Board Member 

                                   Bruce Kriger              Highway Superintendent 

                                   Arick Bremiller          Zoning Officer 

OTHERS PRESENT:   Hans Walker, Justin Lang, Shirl Clark 

At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Bryan Kehl called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag and a 

moment of silence for our Military. 

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

  None 

RESOLUTION 2021-21 

Review of minutes for the April 19, 2021 meeting. 

On a motion by Board Member Wysko, seconded by Board Member Diehl the following was 

ADOPTED:                                 AYES-4 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer 

                                                   NAYS-0 

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 

1. All trucks serviced and ready for spring work. 

2. All equipment serviced and ready for spring work. 

3. C.H.I.P.S. is reinstated from last year cuts. 

4. This year C.H.I.P.S. money increased. 

5. Road work has begun when weather permits. 



 

 

ZONING OFFICER’S REPORT: 

2021-05               Kim Clark                     McGrath Road                     Pole Barn 

2021-06               Molly Fitch                  Beck Road                            Land Separation 

 

TOWN ASSESSOR’S REPORT: 

None to report. 

 

TOWN CLERK’S REPORT: 

1. New website is up. A few additions need to be added to it.  Looking forward to having this 

finished. 

2. Hours have changed on Saturdays- 9:00 am-12:00 pm. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE FROM TOWN SUPERVISOR: 

1. Talked about everyone’s assessments and how they are going up.  Assessor is trying to do a 

revale every other year. 

2. Received a letter from the Town of Pompret, Town Clerk Allison Vento stating they have a 

100 percent membership and this means each town in the county paid their membership dues 

to the New York State Town Clerks Association for the 2020-2021 membership year. 

3. The Town of Darien is changing their zoning laws a little. 

SUPERVISOR’S COUNTY REPORT: 

1. County Highway Superintendent resigned and the County is looking to hire someone. 

2. There will be some paving done on Exchange Street and Dunbar Road from the Attica State 

Prison. 

RESOLUTION 2021-22 

Monthly Reports 

On a motion by Board Member Diehl, seconded by Board Member Kipfer the following was 

ADOPTED:                                   AYES-4 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer 

                                                      NAYS-0 

RESOLUTION 2021-23 



 

 

Pay the Bills 

On a motion by Board Member Wysko, seconded by Board Member Diehl the following was 

ADOPTED:                                              AYES-4 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer 

                                                                NAYS-0   

 

VILLAGE LIAISON: 

1. The Police Department reported 161 complaints, 3 traffic accidents, and 67 traffic tickets. 

2. The village also purchased a new 2020 vehicle. 

3. The Fire Department reported 9 fire calls for the month. 

4. Prospect Street is being resurfaced from the bridge to Route 98 and should be finished next 

Wednesday. Lincoln Avenue is next and South Pearl Street will be touched up. 

5. Repairs to the landfill at $7000.00 was done and the Town of Attica will be paying 25 percent. 

6. Everything at the Water Plant is good. 

7. Matt Durfee will be trimming back weeds at the Attica Resivour.  

8. The Village is hoping the Splash Pad at the park will be up and ready by July 4th. 

9. The Attica Youth Recreation will be run by a middle school teacher, Mr. Bannister and 6 High 

School kids will be helping him with this program. 

    

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. The Fredrick Steven’s Solar Project-talking to the lawyers and trying to get a county pilot. 

2. The Rudgers Farm is working on a feed bunk and the Dairy Manure Lagoon will be started 

after. 

3. The Sexual Harassment Training will be done online soon. 

4. Robert Piechocki and Sons is applying for an Area Variance Application for the Butcher 

House. 

5. The Town has not received any information from Spectrum.  Spectrum is putting cable all 

over new roads in the town for more service.  



 

 

6. The county has been promised money from the Federal Government, but have not heard 

anything as of yet. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

RESOLUTION 2021-24 

1. Resolution for the Retirement System 

On a motion by Board Member Diehl, seconded by Board Member Kipfer the following was 

ADOPTED:                                                 AYES-4 Kehl, Wysko, Diehl, Kipfer 

                                                                    NAYS-0 

2. A ribbon cutting ceremony for the WCCH Medical Office will be held June 10, 2021 located on 

Main Street, Attica. 

Is there any other business to come before the board at this time? 

None  

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Attica Town Board will be held June 21, 2021 at 9 

Water Street Attica, New York, 6:30 pm workshop and 7:00 pm meeting. 

Nothing to be discussed in executive session, and on a motion by Board Member Diehl, 

seconded by Board Member Wysko the meeting adjourned at 7:40 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Tamra Pestlin 

Attica Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       


